JMP (Jasper, Marion, Poweshiek) EARLY CHILDHOOD AREA
BOARD MEETING MINUTES
Skiff Medical Center-South Board Room, Newton
Wednesday, January 27th, 2016 at 5:15 pm
Roll Call:

	Name
	Present
	Absent
	Non-Board

	Doug Cameron (education), Treasurer
	X
	
	

	Betty Moll (health)
	X
	
	

	Jeanne Hammen (business)
	
	X
	

	Jim Kingery (elected)
	X
	
	

	Julie Wendl, (human services)
	X
	
	

	John Leeper, Chair
	X
	
	

	Muriel Johannessen (faith)
	X
	
	

	Britney Schnathorst (citizen), Vice Chair
	X
	
	

	Mary Lindberg, (consumer)
	
	X
	

	Staff/Visitors
	
	
	

	Nicole Brua-Behrens (Director)
	X
	
	X

	Dave Arens, State Early Childhood Iowa Board
	X
	
	X

	Mindy Clayton, MICA
	X
	
	X

	Brenda O’Halloran, CCR&R-Orchard Place
	X
	
	X

	Denice Fischer, Jasper County Extension
	X
	
	X

	Carol Kamp, Jasper County Extension
	X
	
	X


I. The meeting was called to order by John Leeper, Chair, at 5:15 pm.

II. Introductions: John Leeper asked the group to introduce themselves.
III. New Board Member:  Betty Moll introduced herself.  She is retired from the Veteran’s Administration Hospital where she worked as a nurse.  She also worked at the Department of Human Services and the Marion County Central Point of Contact (CPC).  Moll would like to join the JMP board serving as the health representative.  Doug Cameron moved to appoint Betty Moll as a JMP Board Member, seconded by Jim Kingery.  Roll call: Cameron, Johannessen, Kingery, Schnathorst Wendl-yes, none-no.  Motion carried.
IV. Approval of Minutes: Muriel Johannessen moved approval of the December 2nd, 2015 board minutes, seconded by Britney Schnathortst.  Roll call: Cameron, Johannessen, Kingery, Moll, Schnathorst, Wendl-yes, none-no.  Motion carried.
V. Treasurer’s Report: Brua-Behrens reported that she and fiscal agent staff made slight revisions to the Treasurer’s Report.  Overall the budget is approximately 46% spent out with six months to go before the end of the fiscal year.  Leeper asked for the Treasurer’s Report to be filed for audit.
VI. Director’s Report: Brua-Behrens has finalized and submitted the Levels of Excellence binder on December 31, 2015.  She also held a board orientation since the last meeting for the newest JMP board member.
VII. Committee Reports:  None

VIII. Old Business:
a. Staff Evaluation:  Leeper reported that he, Kingery and Hammen recently completed an evaluation of Brua-Behrens.  He will share the results at the next JMP board meeting.  Action Item: Add staff evaluation to the next JMP board meeting agenda.
IX. New Business: 

a. Message from Dave Ahrens, Early Childhood Iowa (ECI) State Board Member: David Ahrens thanked the JMP board for their commitment to the early childhood system.  He wanted to talk about three things that could affect the board and funding.  The first is a reminder that local areas can advocate by contacting their legislators.
Arens told the group that there are big changes in the national Childcare Assistance funding.  The State ECI board has asked state department agencies to work together to figure out how the national legislation will affect the state early childhood system.  He praised the state agencies for having a strong “spirit of cooperation”.  He also talked about the Early Childhood Bock Grant which includes a pool of funds for the state of Iowa.  Brenda O’Halloran added that the block grant will change the requirements for the QRS.  Childcare providers and preschools will find it more difficult to receive the rating that some ECI funding is tied to (QRS is used as a “quality measure requirement for funding).  
b. Transfer Funding from School Ready, Preschool Support: On January 8, 2016 in an email to the entire JMP board, Schnathorst moved to transfer $189 from the School Ready, Preschool Support-Quality Improvement Mini-Grant to the School Ready, Preschool Support-Professional Development Mini-Grant to cover mini-grant requests.  The motion was seconded by Kingery.  Roll call (email by responding to the entire board): Cameron, Hammen, Johannessen, Kingery, Lindberg, Schnathorst, Wendl-yes, none-no.  Motion carried.
c. Create a Process for General Mini-Grant Program: Tabled until the next meeting.    Action Item: The JMP board would like to know how much is left for preschool scholarships through June 30, 2016.  Add this item to the next board meeting agenda.
d. ECI Legislative Agenda:  Brua-Behrens provided each board member with a legislative packet including contact information for each of the JMP ECI area legislators, information about the importance of early childhood education, legislative agenda information and the Governor’s 2016 proposed ECI funding.  The Governor is proposing a “status quo” budget but the JMP board could lose approximately $13,000 due to the funding formula.  The formula is based on the number of Family Investment Program (FIP) cases and if that number decreases in Jasper, Marion and/or Poweshiek County then the funding will also decrease which must be the case for the last year.
X. Other: Brua-Behrens told the board she has accepted a new position at Greater Poweshiek Community Foundation (GPCF)-Executive Director.  Because of the new position she can no longer work with the JMP board.  The GPCF board is working on a job description for a Program Manager to take over the JMP program duties.  Brua-Behrens will continue to serve as JMP Director until a new staff person can be hired and trained.  The process will likely take 2-3 months.  She expressed her great affection for the JMP program and will greatly miss working with the board and providers.  
XI. Public Comment: Denice Fischer, Jasper County Extension, reported that the Symposium is scheduled for March 12, 2016.  Denice commented that DHS will be attending to talk more about the childcare funding mentioned earlier in the meeting.  Mindy Clayton told the group that the Family Connections program is serving 29 families with a goal of serving 30.  Brenda O’Halloran talked more about early childhood block grant changes and about the STEM training offered by CCR&R and her play experience training.  
XII. Adjourn: The JMP board meeting was adjourned by Leeper at 6:30 pm.   The next JMP board meeting is scheduled for 5:15 pm on Wednesday, February 24th, 2016 in Knoxville (location to be decided).
